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August 25, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Linda Bridwell 
Executive Director  
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Blvd. 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
 
RE: Case No. 2020-00289 
 
Dear Ms. Bridwell, 
 
Atmos Energy Corporation (Company) herewith submits an electronic copy of the annual PBR 
report. On March 31, 2016, the Commission entered an Order in Case No. 2015-00298 
approving an extension, as modified, of Atmos’ Experimental Performance Based Ratemaking 
Mechanism (“PBR”) for a period of five (5) years through May 31, 2021. The Commission’s 
Order required Atmos to file annual reports of its activities under the PBR program by August 
31 of each year.  In this case, Atmos Energy filed for approval of the extension of the PBR 
Mechanism, which is currently pending a final decision.  Atmos is filing the annual report for 
2021, covering the period from June, 2020 through May, 2021.   Please note that the format of 
the report has been updated, but it mirrors the information provided in Exhibit A which was 
filed with the Company’s renewal application.  The Company is providing data from June 2020 
through May 2021.  Since the information contained is CONFIDENTIAL, the Company 
requests that the report be treated as TRADE SECRET.  Please do not hesitate to call me at 
615.771.8330 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Brannon C. Taylor 
Vice President – Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
 
Enclosures 
 
pc: Randy Hutchinson 
 Becky Buchanan 

 


